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THE KNIGHTS NEWS / September 2020 
WORTHY OFFICERS 2020 – 2021 

 

Friar SK Msgr. Ken Tuzeneu 609-698-5531 Lecturer SK Ted Stopkowski 609-618-1122 
Grand Knight SK Michael Rua 609-713-7171 Inside Guard SK Dave Cisek 609-660-0385 
Deputy GK SK Pete Galvano 973-668-9987 Inside Guard SK Joseph Sigillo 480-722-3982 
Chancellor SK Ralph Pasqua 732-241-5886 Outside Guard SK Bob Tinervin,PGK,PFN 609-296-7055 
Warden SK Anthony Kappmeier 609-312-7442 Ins Field Agent Jim Pandolfo 609-276-3062 
Financial Secr. SK Frank Miri 609-661-8971 Trustee 1st Yr SK John Pescatore,PGK 201-669-6437 
Treasurer SK Louis Serrao,PGK 609-848-3779 Trustee 2nd Yr SK Ray Wojcik 609-242-2829 
Recorder Edward McGuigan 609-698-3936 Trustee 3rd Yr SK Chester Mankowski,PGK 609-276-8990 
Advocate SK Sal Nicosia 609-661-5161 District Deputy SK Jeff Hawarden,PGK 732-768-0479 
             

CHAPLAIN'S MESSAGE 
 

Once again, the issue of abortion and life will be debated and discussed as we approach 
this presidential election.  I think you will find these words from the late Cardinal O’Connor of 
New York very instructive.  As you know, he was very pro-life and criticized for that.  Even 
then, the “one-issue argument” was used against him.  

     “I have long had a special, but by no means exclusive concern about the unborn.  
Thanks to various propagandists, there are those who have been misled to believe that I 
developed my concern only very suddenly during the 1984 presidential election campaign, in 
order to influence the outcome of the election.  During that campaign, the ‘single issue’ 
allegation was given new impetus and became a useful slogan to discredit the pro-life 
movement.  It became even more useful politically, however, to discredit those who were 
allegedly single-issue voters—but only if the issue was abortion.  

     The fact never ceases to amaze me.  As noted elsewhere in this book, I have testified 
on several occasions before congressional subcommittees concerning certain critical issues of 
public policy.  In addition to such congressional testimony, I have given innumerable public 
addresses, preached countless sermons, appeared in endless numbers of radio, newspaper, 
periodical and television interviews, concerning Nicaragua, housing, hunger, the defense 
budget, weapons procurement, tax structures, the economy, Ethiopia, Ireland, El Salvador, 
and a variety of other critical issues.  I have repeatedly argued on behalf of labor and just 
wages and have directed that no activity under the cognizance of the Archdiocese of New 
York—hospitals, schools, cemeteries, etc.—use substitute labor to break strikes.  In other 
words, I have publicly argued a broad spectrum of critical public-policy issues, social issues, 
with a particular emphasis on the quality of life for the poor.   

     Some people have disagreed with me vehemently on some of these issues, but I 
have not once been told that in addressing any one of these issues, I have ‘crossed the line 
between Church and State.’  I have not once been told that I am creating divisiveness in our 
society.  I have not once been told that I have interfered in the political process or attempted 
to influence a political campaign, and I have certainly not once been told that I am a single-
issue bishop because of my position on any one of these issues.  In fact, most of what I have 
said has never been reported.  It hasn’t been considered ‘controversial’ enough. 

     On the other hand, when I have pleaded on behalf of the life of the unborn, I have 
been accused of being indifferent to the problems of the poor, the homeless, the abused 
child or mother, or the dangers of nuclear war, or whatever, because in a particular address 
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I have focused on the life of the unborn.  Yet I have never once talked to any audience 
about any of these other issues and been accused of being indifferent to the unborn for not 
mentioning them.” 

(From His Eminence and Hizzoner, a Candid Exchange, John Cardinal O’Connor, and 
Mayor Edward I. Koch) 

These words published in 1989 are as true today as then!  How many times have 
the Knights of Columbus been accused of being a one-issue organization?  Keep up the 
good work!  

Msgr. Ken 
 
 

GRAND KNIGHT'S MESSAGE 
 

My Brother Knights 
 
Greetings! As you all well know, we are still in a holding pattern as far as council 

meetings go.  There is a 4th Degree meeting at St Theresa’s in the church on 9/1.  It will be an 
interesting meeting as mask and social distancing will be mandatory.  We had our 2nd Officers 
meeting on the 26th to discuss upcoming events.  As far as I know, we are still having the Parish 
Picnic on the 13th.  Please come out for the picnic as it will be a chance to socialize with your 
Brothers.  

As a reminder, we will have “One Nation Under God” signs at the picnic for sale.  Given 
the current events in this country, these signs can be a powerful reminder of what this nation 
stands for.  Remember, my Brothers, we always “Stand for the flag and Kneel for the Cross”.  We 
are one nation under God! 

If any brother has anyone, they know who would like to become a Knight, they can join 
online at the Knights of Columbus website, www. KofC.org.  

 
God Bless You All and God Bless AMERICA!!!  
 
Vivat Jesus 
Mike Rua G.K. 
 
 

INSURANCE MATTERS 
 

The Knights have products to assist members and families. Please contact Jim Pandolfo, 
District Agent, K of C @ 609-276-3062 for an Insurance review.  If you have an Annuity with 
the Knights, please ask about our Settlement options. 

 
District Agent, Jim Pandolfo. 
phone: 609-276-3062 
e-mail: james.pandolfo@kofc.org  
 

mailto:james.pandolfo@kofc.org
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PLEASE VISIT OUR WEBPAGE AT www.kofc3826.org FOR 
ADDITIONAL INFORMATION AND ANNOUNCEMENTS  

 
September 6: ST. MARY’S MONTHLY BREAKFAST:    Canceled because of COVID-19 
 
September 13: ST. MARY’S PARISH PICNIC:  Is Scheduled to be held at St. Mary’s Parish Center 

Parking Lot. 
 
September 21: ST. MARY’S ANNUAL GOLF OUTING:  Canceled because of COVID-19 
 
October 4: TOY RUN FOUNDATIONS MOTORCYCLE TOY RUN:  The Toy Run Foundation, Inc. 

provided toys to needy children through Saint Mary’s Parish from Ocean Township, Barnegat 
Township, Stafford Township, Veterans Haven, Fort Dix, Operation Santa Claus, Southern 
Ocean County Hospital Emergency Room and Community Medical Center Pediatric Ward and 
Emergency Room.  Registration began 10:30 a.m. at the Southern Regional High School parking 
lot, Route 9 Manahawkin.  $10 registration per person plus a toy.  Please pass this info to your 
motorcycle riding friends. 

 
October 4: ST. MARY’S MONTHLY BREAKFAST:  IS CANCELLED FOR THE TOY RUN 

FOUNDATIONS MOTORCYCLE TOY RUN 
 
November 1: ST. MARY’S MONTHLY BREAKFAST:  Sponsored by Knights of Columbus Annunciation 

Council 3826 will be hosting a parish breakfast with a family friendly cost in the Parish Center 
from 8:00am until 12:00 noon, every first Sunday.  We hope your family will join our families. 
for a little food and community camaraderie. Volunteers are needed and always welcome.  

 
 
 
 
 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

http://www.kofc3826.orgforadditional/
http://www.kofc3826.orgforadditional/
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Knights of Columbus 

Annunciation Council #3826 
2020/2021 Slate of Officers 

 
Congratulations to our newly elected 2020/2021 Slate of Officers for Annunciation 
Council #3826. 
 
Elected Positions: 
 

Grand Knight    SK Michael Rua 
Deputy Grand Knight   SK Peter Galvano 
Chancellor     SK Ralph Pasqua 
Warden     SK Anthony Kappmeier  

Treasurer     SK Louis Serrao, PGK 
Recorder     Br. Edward McGuigan  
Advocate     SK Salvatore Nicosia 
Inside Guard    SK Joseph Sigillo 
Inside Guard    SK Dave Cisek 
Outside Guard    SK Robert Tinervin, PGK, PFN 
Trustee 1st Year    SK John Pescatore, PGK 
Trustee 2nd Year   SK Raymond Wojcik 
Trustee 3rd Year   SK Chester Mankowski, PGK 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations to our 2020 
Mahler/Purcell Scholarship Award Winners 

 

Jonathan Hughes 
Ryan Sigillo 
Alexis Sigillo 

Zachary Fransckiewich 
Sophia Wojcik 
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NO CRUISES PLANNED AT THIS TIME 
 
 

     
 
 

NO BUS TRIPS PLANNED AT THIS TIME 
 
 

NO AIR TRIPS PLANNED AT THIS TIME 
 

Proceeds from all of our trips go to 
St. Jude's Hospital, Children's Hospital of Philadelphia, and many others. 

For information or reservations for any of these trips 
please contact Charles Serwin at 609-978-0970 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

UPCOMING BUS TRIPS 

UPCOMING CRUISES 

UPCOMING TRIPS BY AIR 
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The McGivney Letters 
by Kevin Coyne 

The surviving writings of the Knights’ founder show a pastor determined to meet the spiritual 
and temporal needs of his people 

 

Illustration by John Folley 

Just 13 letters and a few quotes recorded by the local newspapers — that is what remains of all the words 
written and spoken by Father Michael J. McGivney across his 38 years. Much of what we know about 
him comes from the testimonies of people who knew him, but what do his own words tell us? 

Some of his letters are of a kind that priests write routinely, such as a recommendation to his bishop on 
behalf of a young man discerning a religious vocation. But more than half of the letters chart the earliest 
days of the Knights of Columbus — the spiritual vision behind it, as well as its practical workings and 
the initial challenges it faced. 

SHEPHERD OF SOULS 

Father McGivney’s earliest surviving letter shows that he could bear a heavy load. “I have been alone all 
summer with the whole work of a parish on my shoulders,” he wrote in October 1878 to Father Alphonse 
Magnien, a favorite professor at St. Mary’s Seminary in Baltimore, where he had graduated the previous 
year. Father McGivney was referring to his first assignment — at St. Mary’s Church, a New Haven 
parish struggling with a $165,000 debt (approximately $3.8 million today, adjusted for inflation) and an 
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ill pastor. “I have not had time for even one day’s vacation since I left,” he added. 

The young curate was not the kind of priest who believed his ministry ended with the Mass. He walked 
fast but spoke slowly, with perfect diction and the authority of faith, in a voice so clear and pleasant that 
an old blind man, not even Catholic himself, came to Mass each Sunday just to hear it. Father McGivney 
was — as William Geary, a founding member of the Knights, would later write — “a great favorite of 
the people, and was particularly intimate with the energetic pushing go-ahead young men.” 

His ministry didn’t end with his parish either. He made regular pastoral rounds to the local jail, where his 
spiritual counsel was especially prized by James “Chip” Smith, a young man sentenced to death for 
killing a police chief. Five days before the execution date, Father McGivney celebrated a High Mass for 
Smith at the jail Aug. 28, 1882, after which he said, with his voice breaking: “I am requested by Mr. 
Smith to ask pardon for all faults he may have had and all offenses he may have committed, and at his 
request I ask for the prayers of all of you, that when next Friday comes he may die a holy death.” 

As reported that day in the New Haven Daily Palladium, he then asked for prayers for everyone who 
would be present at the execution, himself included. “To me this duty comes with almost a crushing 
weight. If I could consistently with my duty be far away from here next Friday, I should escape perhaps 
the most trying ordeal of my life, but this sad duty is placed my way by providence and must be fulfilled.” 

ESTABLISHING THE ORDER 

Father McGivney’s vision extended far beyond New Haven, too. “By permission of our Rt. Rev. Bishop, 
and in accordance with an Act of the Legislature of the State of Connecticut, we have formed an 
organization under the name of the Knights of Columbus,” he wrote in April 1882 to a long list of parish 
priests in Connecticut. He saw the fledgling Order as addressing a pressing need of the Catholic Church 
in America, and concluded with an earnest request: “that you will exert your influence in the formation 
of a Council in your parish.” 

Father McGivney was disappointed at the initial response. “Our beginning is extremely slow,” he wrote 
two months later to Michael Edmonds, secretary of another fraternal society, the Massachusetts Catholic 
Order of Foresters. “The Order I was endeavoring to establish fell back almost lifeless but not dead.” 

After continuing to promote the Knights’ founding ideals of charity and unity, the young priest was 
encouraged when he heard from some men in Meriden, Conn., the following year. They had read about 
the Knights in The Pilot, Boston’s Catholic newspaper, and wanted to know how they could start a 
council of their own. Father McGivney replied quickly. 

“I am glad to hear that the Meriden Catholic young men are not behind their age in looking for their 
own benefit,” he wrote to P.J. Ford on April 17, 1883. “You will see that when we are well established in 
the diocese, we can bid defiance to the secret societies and bring our fellow Catholics to enjoy without 
any danger to their faith all the benefits which those societies offer as inducements to enter them.” 

In an Aug. 25, 1883, letter to the editor of The Connecticut Catholic, he wrote, “We are advancing 
slowly, but surely.” 

Eleven councils would be established by November 1884, when Father McGivney was named pastor of 
St. Thomas Church in Thomaston. 
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“I have been with you for seven long years, visiting your sick and guiding the steps of your children in 
the paths in which they should go,” he said in his farewell homily on Nov. 10. “Wherever I go, the 
memory of the people of St. Mary’s and their great kindness to me will always be uppermost in my 
heart.” 

Parishioners wept openly in the pews. “Never, it seemed, was a congregation so affected by the parting 
address of a clergyman as the great audience which filled St. Mary’s yesterday,” the New Haven 
Evening Register reported. “There was never a more energetic or hardworking young priest stationed in 
New Haven than he.” 

‘INCALCULABLE GOOD’ 

At his new parish, Father McGivney established the 18th K of C council in April 1885, at a time when 
councils were forming at a rate of two per month. 

In May, he crafted one of the most eloquent of his extant letters, which was a sharp defense of the Order 
against doubters. When a priest writing anonymously to The Connecticut Catholic questioned whether 
the Knights of Columbus was itself just the kind of “secret society” the Church proscribed, Father 
McGivney sent a tart reply. 

Not only was the Order categorically not a secret society, he wrote, but: “The constitution and by-laws of 
the Knights of Columbus contain nothing collusive to the rules of the Church. Although but a few years 
organized, the Order has effected incalculable good in many households.” 

Just a few weeks before Father McGivney wrote that letter, the Knights had paid out their first death 
benefit; and just a few weeks after he wrote it, he rode in a carriage at the head of a line of 1,500 Knights 
who paraded through downtown New Haven. He no longer served as the supreme secretary but remained 
the Order’s supreme chaplain, and its spiritual heart. The last piece of writing we have from his hand is a 
postcard sent to William Geary in February 1886, announcing an upcoming visit back to New Haven. 

“[W]ill try to find you all information I can regarding K of C,” he wrote. 

When Father McGivney died Aug. 14, 1890, at age 38, his survivors included 6,000 members of the 
Order that started in the basement of St. Mary’s Church Oct. 2, 1881. 

“[W]hen we look back at the gathering of the sixteen members on that fateful Sunday afternoon,” Geary, 
who was among those 16, later wrote, “we can fully realize in their action the hand of Divine 
Providence.” 

Father McGivney’s name, Geary concluded, “is written upon the heart of every true Knight of 
Columbus, and his name will be revered for generations to come.” 

KEVIN COYNE is an award-winning writer and professor at the Columbia School of Journalism. He 
lives in Freehold, N.J., with his family. 
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‘UNITY AND CHARITY’ IS OUR MOTTO 

 

Father McGivney’s letter to Connecticut priests, typed on Supreme Council letterhead with the words 
“Unity and Charity” visible on the seal, was written shortly after the Order was officially incorporated in 
1882. Knights of Columbus Supreme Council Archives 
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Father McGivney on the Knights of Columbus 

In the 13 surviving documents written by Venerable Michael McGivney, there are numerous references 
to the Knights of Columbus and its founding mission. Here are four excerpts of Father McGivney’s 
writing about the Order. 

“Our primary object is to prevent people from entering Secret Societies, by offering the same, if not 
better, advantages to our members. Secondly, to unite the men of our Faith throughout the diocese of 
Hartford, that we may thereby gain strength to aid each other in time of sickness; to provide for decent 
burial, and to render pecuniary assistance to the families of deceased members.” — To Connecticut 
parish priests, April 1882 

“You ask what is the membership. We only number about a hundred yet. The reason of this small number 
for the time established is that I have met with great opposition from the Foresters — a very strong 
organization in this state, especially among our young men — and again because anything new is always 
a hard thing to maintain.” — To Martin I.J. Griffin of Philadelphia, Feb. 12, 1883 

“We have set the wheel in motion, and with willing cooperation in a work that tends so much to our own 
welfare, we venture to say that soon, very soon, the Order of the Knights of Columbus will hold a 
prominent place among the best Catholic cooperative corporations in the Union. … ‘Unity and Charity’ 
is our motto. Unity in order to gain strength to be charitable to each other in benevolence whilst we live 
and in bestowing financial aid to those whom we have to mourn our loss.” — Letter to The Connecticut 
Catholic, Aug. 25, 1883 

“The Order of the Knights of Columbus is the same now as when first instituted. viz.: It is an Order 
composed of Catholics and instituted for the welfare of Catholic families. … Not only in sickness, but 
when death takes the support of the family away, the Knights of Columbus comes to the relief of the 
widow and the orphan in a very substantial manner.” — Letter in response to “Clericus” in The 
Connecticut Catholic, May 30, 1885 
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Jeff Hawarden Sep/2019 Don Gallagher Mar/2020 
Megan Sisarello Sep/2019 John Higley Mar/2020 
Helen Sicigo Sep/2019 John Donato Mar/2020 
Frank Greenwald Sep/2019 Sheldon Dubinett Mar/2020 
Gary Thompson Sep/2019 Richie Porsch Mar/2020 
Anne Taylor Oct/2019 Anton Picinic Mar/2020 
Sal Laprete Oct/2019 Jose’ Apuy-Serra Apr/2020 
Tom Ronan Nov/2019 Tom Caffrey Apr/2020 
Frank Davies Nov/2019 Jimmy Servedio Apr/2020 
Nick Palumbo Nov/2019 Tom Bruno Apr/2020 
Gloria Sicilia Nov/2019 Memphis Rank Apr/2020 
Leonard Resto Nov/2019 Sal Nicosia Apr/2020 
Jody DelTufo Nov/2019 Glenn Tooth May/2020 
Rose Vitale Nov/2019 Chris Rua May/2020 
Helen & Harry Kundrat Nov/2019 Religious Liberties Act INDEF 
Ethan Pepper Dec/2019 Victims & Families of 911 INDEF 
Jeff Staiger Dec/2019 COVID-19 Pandemic INDEF 
Anne Donlon Dec/2019   
Anthony Scuorzo Jan/2020   
Tim Ryan Jan/2020   
Sue Serrao Jan/2020   
Megan Cicerello Jan/2020   
Katherine Reinsel Jan/2020   
Mike Rua Jr. Jan/2020   
Ed O’Learczyk Jan/2020   
Marty Murtaugh Jan/2020   
Pat & Laurie Peratta Jan/2020   
Joseph Toore Jan/2020   
Larry Lee Jan/2020   
Msgr. Robert Coleman Jan/2020   
Peter Douchak Jan/2020   
Vinnie Tavormina Jan/2020   
Bill & Theresa Benedict Feb/2020   
Jim Kochis Feb/2020   
Gail Rua Feb/2020   
    
    

PRAYERS FOR THOSE WHO 
ARE SICK OR IN NEED 
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Alex Mathews Oct/2019 Bill Kingston Apr/2020 
Babe Weaver Dec/2019 Kimberly Swanhaus Apr/2020 
Rosemary (Macfarlane) Healy Dec/2019 Eleanor Mattei May/2020 
Judy Penland Jan/2020 William J. McDevitt May/2020 
Joe Berdini Jan/2020 Erin M. Rua May/2020 
Anselmo "Joe" Brandimarte Jan/2020 Robert J Andriuolo Jun/2020 
Albert Ewing Mar/2020 Joseph Vaccaro Jul/2020 
Joseph Manhart Mar/2020   
Eduardo “Ed” Vidal Apr/2020   
Jennie Leuck Apr/2020   
Sister Helen Apr/2020   
Msgr. Charles C. Cassidy Apr/2020   
Richard Westfall Apr/2020   
    
    
    

All names will remain on our prayer lists for one year. 
Prayer to Father Michael J. McGivney 

(Founder of the Knights of Columbus) 

 
O great and glorious God, you imbued your holy priest, 

Father Michael J. McGivney, 
with deep priestly virtue and especially with pastoral concern for the poor, 

the orphan, the widow, for the Christian education of youth, 
for the protection of the faith of the working man of his day. 

 
Now that his priestly ministry continues to spread to countless millions  

throughout the world through the efforts and influence of the Order  
of the Knights of Columbus, which Father McGivney founded,  

we beseech you, Heavenly Father, to raise your faithful servant, Michael,  
to the honors of the altar.  

We ask this favor through our Lord Jesus Christ  
and His holy mother, Mary and our mother. 

Amen. 

PRAYERS FOR THE RECENTLY DECEASED 
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Brothers in Faith Shall Do Great Deeds 
Get Involved and Volunteer Because That's What Knights Do Best 

 
 

 
 

 
Consider becoming a booster and help defray the cost of producing this newsletter. It's $5.00 and your name will 
be published monthly for one full year. Fill out the form below and submit it with a check for $5.00 to: Knights 
of Columbus 3826 PO Box 91 Manahawkin, NJ 08050 ATTN: Boosters 

 
NAME & EXPIRATION DATE 

 
 

Dominick & Donna Zadera Oct/2020 Ed & Felicia Massari Nov/2022 
Tom & Ronnie Bruno Nov/2020 Bill & Theresa Benedict Feb/2024 
Frank & Sheila DeSena Feb/2021 Bill Elsner Nov/2024 
Bob & Ruth Tinervin Mar/2021   
Stan & Bettyann Dirvin Mar/2021   
John & Alice Melillo Mar/2021   
Bill & Alice White Apr/2021   
Jim & Carol Dionne Apr/2021   
Ray & Mary Wojcik Jun/2021   
Chester & Ginger Mankowski Feb/2023   
  
  
  
  
  

 
 
 
 
Cut here → -------------------------------------------------------------------------------------←Cut here 

 
Council 3826 Booster 
 
NAME    

 
ADDRESS    

 
CITY/STATE/ZIP    
  

COUNCIL 3826 BOOSTERS 
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